
 

Sunday 12th May 2024 
 

OUR MISSION IS: “TO KNOW AND SHARE GOD’S LOVE”. 

KIA MAU, KIA URU TE AROHA O TE ATUA 

  Anglican I Methodist I Presbyterian 

  A very warm welcome is extended to our Holy Communion Services 

at 8.00 am and 9.30 am.    

Nau mai haere mai Welcome  

 8.00 am Service 

 Preacher & Presider: Gloria Zanders 
 Welcomer, Reader, & Server:  Ian Bridge 
 Steward: Kem Gray 
 Prayer: Ruth Bridge 

 

 9.30 am Service  

 Preacher: Mary West 
 Readings: Acts 1: 15-17, 21-26 & John 17: 6-19 (selected verses) 
 Welcomers: Dawn Smith & Sylvia O’Leary 
 Steward: Bronwyn & Tony Pipe 
 Musician: Paul Ellery 
 Readers: Gloria Zanders & Kelera Luvu 
 Prayer: Keith & Jean Ross 
 Sound and Computer: Russ Young 
 Healing Prayer Ministry will be available during communion 
 Communion: Keith Ross, Kelera Luvu, Margaret Clow, Ngaire Southon, Linda Thom 
 Morning Tea: Meilia Clark, Neil Colyer, Marilyn Dunn, Jeanette Dyer 
 Children’s Church:  Amanda Bowcott 

 Insight in the Lounge 

 Lawns: Aaron Bennett 
  
 

 Mid week Holy Communion Service:  

 Every Wednesday at 10:00am. All welcome. 

 Sunday service online: 9.30am 
 https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3984184545?pwd=ZXFrallyZjU4azkvZytpaTJmaVMxQT09 

 Meeting ID: 398 418 4545 Passcode: 763250910 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3984184545?pwd=ZXFrallyZjU4azkvZytpaTJmaVMxQT09


Birthday wishes to Val Smithson, Glenda Jamieson, Judith Pearson & Heather 
Hart who have birthday’s this week. Congratulations to Andrew & Michelle 

Brown who have a wedding anniversary this week.   
Ma te Atua koutou e manaaki. May God bless you all.  

What’s on this week 
 

Sun 12 8.00am Worship Service 
  9.30am Worship Service 
  12.30pm Htn Full Gospel Church 
  3.00pm Chinese Choir 
  5.00pm Ankur Narula  
 

Mon 13 12.30pm Riverside Garden Club 
  3.30 St Pauls Dance  
  7.00pm Indoor Bowls 
   

Tues 14 9.30am Toy Library 
  9.30am Seniornet 
  6.00pm TSYR Jujitsu 
  7.00pm English Classes 
  7.00pm Queenwood Fellowship 
     

Wed 15 9.00am U3A    
  10.00am Worship Service 
  10.30am Pilates 
  3.30pm St Pauls Dance 
  6.00pm Girl’s Brigade 
  7.30pm St Albans Fellowship 
 

Thur 16 9.00am Interactionz 
  9.00am Selwyn Centre 
  6.00pm TSYR Jujitsu 
  6.30pm Goshin Jujitsu 
   

Fri 17 9.30am Mainly Music 
  11.30am CCIS 
     

Sat 18 8.00am Tai Chi 
  9.00am TSYR Ju Jitsu  
  10.00am Toy Library 
  4.00pm WSBST 

Rosters for Sunday 19th May 
Pentecost Sunday 

(you may wish to wear red) 
Wesley Sunday 

 

8.00 am Service 

Preacher & Presider: Gloria Zander 
Welcomer, Reader, & Server:   
Jill Flint 
Steward: Jenny Carden 
Prayer: Jill Flint 

9.30 am Service  

Preacher & Presider: Gloria Zanders 
Welcomers: Linda Thom & Jenny Marten 
Steward: Margaret Henshaw 
Musician: Paul Ellery 
Readers: Warren & Cheryl Anderson 
Prayer: Margaret Clow 
Sound and Computer: Erica Harris 
Healing Prayer Ministry will be available 
during the last hymn 
Morning Tea: Glenda Jamieson, Don & 
Merlene Woolerton, Sylvia O’Leary 
Children’s Church:  Andrea Hollis 

Insight in the Lounge 

Lawns: Don Woolerton & Rod McAlpine 

IMPORTANT DATE 

Sunday 12th May @ 10.45am 

Meeting to share your views on what 
you would like in a new minister. Please 
stay for the meeting or write your 
thoughts on the whiteboard. 

The five nominators who will represent 
the parish are: Peter Allan, Anna Casey-
Cox, Derek Kingsbury, Margaret Clow & 
Amanda Bowcott 

We strongly recommend that those  
diagnosed with covid or have flu-like  

symptoms please do not enter our  
premises for 5 days or until the symptoms 

have passed.  



 

Donation Receipts for the 2023/2024 

year are available in the Church Foyer 

along with the printed copies of Charter 

for those who pay for this service. 

 

INVITATION from Queenwood Fellowship 

You are welcome to attend our meeting on 

Tuesday 14th May at 7.30pm in the Worship 

Centre. 

Blair Bowcott is speaking about Hamilton City & 

our growth now and into the future, our 

 partners, our boundaryless approach, our key 

growth areas & also touch on the Long Term 

Plan process. 

It is a great presentation on the opportunities 

and challenges facing our city. 

 

Please pray for the process of  
finding a new minister for  

Chartwell Cooperating Church,  
that God's choice will be clear to 

our nominators. 

Thank you to all those 
who assisted with and 

attended the  
Welcome Morning Tea 

last Sunday.  
 

It was a lovely time of 
sharing and fellowship 

together.  
If you were not able to 

attend but would like to 
attend one in the future 

please let the office 
know and we’ll put you 

on the list. 

 

Shortly we will be doing a 

deep clean of the facility in 

those areas  that are not 

part of the weekly cleaning 

schedule.  

If there is anything you 

have noticed around the 

facility that needs a good 

clean please contact the 

office in the next week so 

we can make sure it is on 



If you have notices for the Newsletter please email the Parish Office by  
Wednesday morning.  

  Eco Corner 
 

The Para Kore focus for this quarter is ‘The Pathways of Reuse’. They aim to       
empower communities to choose the pathway of reusing; rather than buying    
single-use products which trick us into perpetually buying into a consumeristic 
system of ‘take, make and throwaway’.  
 

‘Single use’ is a relatively new concept. Only 40 years ago milk was delivered to 
our letterboxes and if you were lucky to your doorstep, in glass bottles. Every 
night these were exchanged, those empty glass bottles collected to be washed 
and refilled and replaced by a fresh glass bottle of milk. Nowadays, we have to go 
to the shop and buy plastic bottles of milk that when finished are put (ideally) in 
the recycling bin and may have one more shot at life, being downcycled in an  
energy-intensive, pollution creating process to make one more plastic thing, 
which is then sent to landfill. Recycling in most cases (not all), although better 
than the rubbish bin, is ultimately a false solution. 
 

When we take our own cup to the coffee shop, when we sew on a lost button, 
when we take our own lunch box to the sushi shop, when we cover our kai with a 
plate, lid or teatowel instead of cling film, or when we use real plates instead of 
compostable plates, we are, in a subtle way, exercising mana motuhake. That’s  
because reuse is helping us to become independent, and less reliant on buying 
more and more shit, over and over again. When we buy less single-use crap, we 
are saying no to the extractive and exploitative systems that put constant pressure 
our whānau atua and our global whānau. We also save pūtea by choosing to reuse 
what we already have, rather than buying something we can only use once.  
 

Not only does ‘reuse’ save money and resources but it is also climate action, re-
ducing emissions. In these times of hardship, become conscious of what you are 
buying. Is it single-use, is it reuse? Kei a koe te mana, kei a tātou te mana. Our   
individual and collective efforts make a huge impact. 

Date Time Event 

Sun 12th May 10.45am Parish Meeting regarding new Minister  

Office/Parish Administrator: Sylvia O’Leary 
 

office@chartwellchurch.org.nz or Ph: 07 855 7434.  
 

Office hours: 9 am - 2.30 pm. Tuesday—Friday  

More information from the office about the 
following: 
• Kaimai Press May 2024      
• Connected from the Diocese            
• Te Whanau Putahi Newsletter                            
• Vibe Youth Term 2 plan 
• John Wesley Day Service 
• Cantando Choir event      

•   Touchstone May 2024 
• Home 4 life seminars—Age Concern       
• Pacific Day of Prayer Service—May 3 
• ‘a new agenda for peace’ seminar                                   
• Connexions Newsletter April 
• An appeal to preserve the integrity of 

Te Tiriti o Waitangi from the Methodist 
Church 

mailto:office@chartwellchurch.org.nz

